[image: job21520 Highfields Academy Letterhead header]
		






Friday 3rd July 2020

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you are all well and have had a good week. It’s Friday again, and only one week to go before we finish for this year. Let’s hope that next year is a much more settled one. 

There is quite a lot to tell you today, so here goes: 

Risk assessment for September 2020: 
In the email that you have received today you will find attached the new risk assessment for September. I was going to call it the final risk assessment but I have learnt over the last few months that there is no such thing as things are changing so frequently. Staff, governors and trustees have been consulted on this document. Please read it very carefully and if you do have any questions/comments please let me know by emailing me at head@highfieldsnantwich.cheshire.sch.uk. The document is also available on the school website. 

Transition of preschool pupils into Reception class: 
Last night we had our virtual induction evening. It was lovely to see so many of you join the event. If you were unable to join you are able to view the Powerpoint presentation that Miss Garner gave on the school website. If any of you have any concerns or questions regarding September please don’t hesitate to contact me on the email above, or Miss Garner directly on s.garner@highfieldsnantwich.cheshire.sch.uk. 

Community Hero: 
I was delighted to be told on Wednesday that one of our pupils in Year 6, Kobie, has been awarded a ‘Community Hero Award’ by Cat Radio. Over the last few months Kobie has been making fudge for the staff at his local care home, for his neighbours, the postman and delivery drivers. He has also been baking cakes, bread, sausage rolls and shortbread.

One of the core aims of our school is to encourage good citizenship and it is clear to see that Kobie has demonstrated this to the highest level. We are very proud of you Kobie, and thank you very much for sending some fudge in for the staff. I can assure you that it went down very well – delicious! For the full story please click on this link: https://thisisthecat.com/community-hero-award-kobie-birchall/

On Monday at 2.15pm I am being interviewed by Cat FM about what life has been like in schools during lockdown. If you are able to please tune in. 


Successful bid:
Another piece of good news that we received this week is that we have been successful in applying for a Condition Improvement Fund grant to replace the perimeter fencing around the school. Over the last 3 years we have received £1.1M of funding to improve our facilities. This grant will provide an additional £105,000. We are expecting that work will start towards the end of August and is likely to take around 6 weeks to complete. 

Attendance certificates: 
In the final week of term we always present our attendance certificates to pupils who have been in school for 98% or more of the time. This year will be slightly different. Attendance figures will only be calculated from September 1st to Friday 20th March (beginning of lockdown). Pupils in Y6 will receive their certificates next week. Pupils in other year groups will be presented with theirs in September. 

A summer event: 
Please see the email below from the Grosvenor Museum: 

Dear Schools,
We have an exciting event planned for the end of August! Museums@Home 2020.
Museums and Heritage sites from the North West will be joining together to bring school children and their families a day of online activities. We will send out more information, the date and how to access the event nearer the time.
We’ll be running the following activities on the day:
Ask an Egyptian, Ask a Roman, Ask a Victorian, Ask a Tudor, Ask a soldier from the English Civil War.
We are inviting your pupils to send questions in advance. Is there something they’ve always wanted to know about Egyptian mummies, or a Roman Soldier’s armour, or maybe what life was like for a Victorian child?  Please feel free to send your classes’ questions to us at the following email addresses
Egyptian: Natalie education@silkmacclesfield.org.uk
Roman/ Victorian: virginia.kettle@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk
Tudor/Civil War : Kate education@nantwichmuseum.org.uk
We will select our favourite questions and they will be answered in our “Ask a______________” series of films on the day. Please include your student’s first name, age and the name of your school. We look forward to hearing from you…
 
Kind regards,
Virginia Kettle
Learning Team
Grosvenor Museum
Virginia.kettle@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk


Thank you as always for your support, have a lovely weekend. 

Simon Dyson
Principal
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